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This study investigated the expressed attitudes of deaf adults as well as hearing parents and
teachers of deaf children in Israel toward career choices for deaf and hearing people by
asking the participants to rate the suitability of 14 professions for deaf and hearing people.
The results, in general, were consistent with those of other studies in the United States,
England, Italy, South Africa and India with hearing teachers and parents of deaf children,
which indicated that the hearing status of imagined advisees selectively influenced attitudes
toward the suitability of certain professions. Deaf adults in Israel gave significantly lower
ratings for deaf advisees on 10 out of 14 professions and did not find any of the professions to
be more suitable for a deaf advisee when compared to a hearing advisee. These results are in
contrast to those found by Parasnis, Samar and Mandke (1996) with deaf adults in India.
Implications of these findings are discussed.
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This paper outlines three goals to consider for education of deaf persons: 1) Literacy in the
language of commerce in one's country should be the primary outcome of education and a
prerequisite of obtaining a good job. 2) Development of an understanding of the behaviors
expected of workers should become an important part of educational curricula. 3) The
education of personnel who teach young deaf children must stress the necessity of motivating
young deaf persons to seek careers in the broad spectrum of occupational choices.
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